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Meeting Notice

PLEASE NOTE!
The Event this month will be held in the ART SPACE on the ground floor of the
Children's Museum at our normal time of 3:00 PM.
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

Well, the 2017 Train show is now history. It was a very well done show. My
sincere thanks to Cindy, Blaine, and Geoff for jobs well done. Believe me, on
the part of the division, it is greatly appreciated. We had good weather, good
attendance, and great participation from vendors and members. Looking
ahead to next year Director Geoff Carter has agreed to lead the management
of the train show for us in 2018. I know Geoff will do a terrific job, and I look
forward to working with him. I would ask each of you to volunteer to help in
some fashion.

The 2017 elections will be held at our December event. If you have any ideas of running for an office
there is still time to get your name in. Contact Steve Moore, Geoff Carter, or Bob Gerald – they can
let you know the steps to take. Please play a part in our division and be sure to get your vote in this
year.

Our division (The Northern Utah Division) continues to be in serious need of volunteers for the
various projects we attempt to do each month. In addition to the activities that most of you know
about and enjoy as participants, such as clinics, layout tours, etc. we need presenters for clinics,
people to provide refreshments for the monthly events, a layout tour organizer, etc. Please consider
taking a part in your division and signing up. None of these are long term commitments, nor
particularly time consuming.

Jack Chase

Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
801-323-1148
jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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2017 Division Elections

Election Time!

Yes it is time for Elections once more. Now don’t go into your usual yawn-This
involves you. If your elected office is up for election, do you want to run again?
We need to hear from you.

The Division needs more people to run for office. The same individuals are
overloaded, doing as much as they can. We need you to run for an office. These
are the offices open for this time around:

Assistant Superintendent
Treasurer
(2) Board of Directors positions

No takers?? (. . or is it red and blue states of mind. . .)

We have three candidates for two Board of Director positions. We have two candidates for Division
Treasurer, but no candidates for Assistant Superintendent. If you are interested
in any of these positions, please contact an Election Committee member, Geoff
Carter gcarter1945@centurylink.net, or Steve Moore,
kiss@kissmethodinc.com. Nominations will be closed at the end of November
18th Event, this Saturday.

The following are the candidates up to this point:

Board of Directors

Jim Wanlass

I have been a Board Member of the Northern Utah Division for several years and enjoy
helping others in our Division. I try to make a point of introducing myself to those I don’t
know and try to make everyone feel included. I have made many friends and always
look forward to meeting new people. If you read the Division newsletter you know I

have a monthly article that is mostly dedicated to encouraging others to work on the Achievement
Program. Actually, it is dedicated to trying to help others see how fun model railroading is and that
whatever you are doing there is likely something that could count towards your AP. Earning my
MMR and helping others towards that goal helps me be involved and when it comes time to making
decisions on behalf of the Division I feel I know how to best serve those in the Division. I would like
to continue in this role for another term. If, however, I am not re-elected, I will continue in my other
duties and keep having fun with my friends who love model railroading!

Board of Directors

Bruce Alger

Native Californian grew up in the San Francisco bay area. Graduated from BYU in
Youth Leadership. Professional Scout in the Great Salt Lake Council for 8 years.
Managed a Motel and Snowmobile Guide in Yellowstone for 6 years. Credit Manager
for a construction company for 5 years. Managed a Tandy Leather Store for 5 years.
Construction foreman then Manager of the Garden Railroad at Thanksgiving Point.

Professional Scouter in the Utah National Parks Council for 14 years. Married to Sandra Busath in
1973. Three daughters and one son, all married. Nine grandchildren. I have been an Assistant
Scoutmaster, Scoutmaster, Unit Commissioner, Assistant Scoutmaster again, Wood Badge
Scoutmaster, Scoutmaster again, and Troop Committee member. I am now serving as Committee
Chairman and have done so for the past 14 years. Professional Scouter in the Utah National Parks
Council. I have served as District Executive in the Cascade and Wasatch Districts, Council Activities
Director, Council Camping and Activities Director, Council Program Director, Timpanogos District
Executive. Currently RETIRED.

Board of Directors

Rick Luther

I have had what could be called the “normal history” of a model railroader. I started at
an early age with an American Flyer train set on a 4’x4’ green painted sheet of
plywood. Through the years I changed to an 8’ x 10’ “L” shaped HO scale layout and
eventually joined the Great Falls Model Railroad club in Great Falls, Montana during

the 70’s. I gave up model railroading for a while to pursue wine, women and song, but mostly to
receive a degree in Graphic Design at Montana State University. Upon arriving in Utah to look for a
career in Graphic Arts, I experimented with N Scale and eventually started on an HO shelf layout.

After many years as a “Lone Wolf” modeler I joined the NMRA and the Utah Society of Railroad
Modelers. At the USRM I began to understand the value of fun, learning and friendship that happens
when you join an organization devoted to a great hobby! During the time that the USRM existed, and
after the Northern Utah Division was created, I have develop logos, flyers and graphic materials for
the organization and gave my first clinic. Since the inception of the Northern Utah Division I have
continued to be active within the Division as a volunteer in many committees. These include
Wasatch Rails Train shows, Intermountain Train Expos, Train Day, promoting the Division at local
train shows and the 2019 National Convention. I have hosted a layout tour, given five clinics on
various subjects, helped as a contest judge and evaluator for the Achievement Program. Most of the
members maybe familiar with my work as the monthly newsletter Editor of the Promontory Post for
the Division since November of 2014.

I recently was asked to be on the Board of Directors help fill an empty position when Stan Jennings
passed away. I have decided to continue on as a full-term board member. I enjoy the camaraderie
and the chance to help other members enjoy this hobby.

Treasurer

Lowell Didas

Live in Taylorsville, I have been responsible for the finances of a 700 member VFW Post
for six years, including payroll, state and federal taxes for employees and state
beverage control taxes. We ran a canteen at our post. Also, I have been responsible for
all income from said VFW post, along with all accounts payable and receiving. Would

like the opportunity to serve our Division.

Treasurer

Blaine Holbrook

I am currently serving as Treasurer for the Northern Utah Division. I have a significant
background in finances of organizations. I owned my own insurance business for
almost 40 years and kept financial receipts and expenses records as required by State
Law. That means two Accounts. One account was for Business Expenses and a

separate one for Clients premiums. I also served as Treasurer for the Utah Youth Racquetball
Association for three years. I have served for 10 years as a financial clerk for a charitable
organization handling $500,000 in donations and expenses per year. Later I served as a clerk
overseeing about $2.5+ million in donations and expenses per year from different charitable units. I
have updated the Division’s finances to include the Quicken program for recording expenses and
donations, I have updated the forms required to request reimbursements of funds to our members. I
have updated the Intermountain Train Expo to having a detailed spreadsheet of expenses and
projections for 2018. I pushed to check on the Status of our 501C3 classification.

I have served for three years as a Director on the Board of Directors. I have made contributions to
the follow areas: Boxcar races, Engine Races, Demolition Derby, Pizza layout Clinics which had 28
attendees in Oct. I am Chair of Vendor Sales for the Intermountain Train Show. Al Hovey coming to
our Expo to do his Scenery Clinic, Co-Chair of the Intermountain Train Show, Currently working with
the Helper Museum to establish a way for us to profit from building a model railroad layout to display
at the Center. I would like to continue to serve the Division in the capacity of Treasurer.
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What Happened Last Month

The September 16th, 2017 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a video provided by Steve
Moore from the History Channel showing how the real railroads scrap, rehab. and reuse cars,
engines, and materials into "better than new", or made into something entirely different. If you
missed the video you can watch it on YouTube at this link History Channel : Boneyard RailRoads
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Learn Something New

Building Roads and Parking Lots

Presented by Rick Luther

Learn how to create roads and parking lots by using craft foam sheets from
the craft store. A simple and easy method of adding detail to your layout
without the hassle of plaster or other "wet" ingredients.

Building Great Looking Trees Quickly

Presented by Jim Wanlass MMR

Jim’s philosophy is to have the right tool for the right job. He will show AND
give you a chance to build your own pine trees using this unique tool. In very
little time you can have a great looking tree! You can build these trees in a

variety of sizes to work with multiple scales.

Light your layout with the "Just-Plug" lighting system 

Presented by Rick Luther

An introduction to the Woodland Scenics "Just-Plug" lighting system. Learn
how to add lights to your buildings and install street lights with ease using this
simple system. Also includes tips on how to add your own LED's, wiring and

power.

Making Sage Brush

Presented by Blaine Holbrook

Learn how to create realistic sage brush to give your layout that distinctive
look of the western United States.

RailPro model train control system

Presented by Geoff Carter

Learn about the easy to use and powerful RailPro model train control system.
Spend your time having fun with your model trains and not learning cryptic
programming of variables, memorizing what function buttons do, and other

complexities required by typical digital control systems.

Time Saver Layouts and More

Presented by Jim Wanlass MMR, Fred Baney and Geoff Carter

If you like puzzles or operation. you will love this. Let them show you all the
tricks to more fun.
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Share Your Knowledge

Clinics Needed!

We need more good clinics for our monthly Division Events. That is where you
come in: if you have a clinic you would like to share with the group, please let
me know. If you know of someone who might have a killer clinic, let me know.

If you have a clinic topic you would like to see presented, let me know. We
have clinics scheduled for the next few months, but from there out we are
open. Any topic, even one we have had in the past. We are open to your ideas.

Some Topics:
Roadbed, Benchwork, Wiring, Trackwork, Improving Turnouts, Writing for
Publication, What’s New in Electronics for Model Railroads, Layout Lighting
for Better Visibility, Choosing a Scale,

Choosing an Era to Model, Sub-Roadbed,
Scratchbuilding Structures, Practical Airbrush Uses, Adding Water features . .
.

I’m sure you can think of a few topics or would be willing to share with the
Division your knowledge. Thanks!

Steve Moore

Acting Clinics Coordinator
kiss@kissmethodinc.com
801-260-1269h, 801694-8394 cell
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Division Operations Group News

Thus far the DOGs have been an important part of our monthly offering
for the Division. We were able to pull together a session last month at
Bob & Karin Gerald’s. I have noted that lately we’re having increasing
difficulty 1. In getting sufficient operators, and 2. Getting layouts for the
activity. Therefore, beginning in January 2018, we will start holding the
DOG activities on a quarterly basis. It is a great way to have the chance
to operate on some super layouts, get to experience some of what real
railroad operation is like, and get to know some fellow modelers better. If
you know of folks who might be interested in trying their hand at

operating, please have them contact me. We will strive to have a session January 27th, so pencil
that date in tentatively right now.

Jack Chase

Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Achievement Program

I hope you were able to enjoy the Intermountain Train Expo this
past weekend. I know I did! Two full days of trains and friends! It
went by too quickly. The Rocky Mountain Region had their Board
Meeting after the show on Saturday. It was good to see friends from
Colorado come out. In fact, a new friend, Martin Pirnat from
Durango, brought a model to be judged for a Merit Award! I’m glad
he did so we could see work from others in our Region. It was very
well done, and a kit that I have but haven’t gotten around to building
yet so it gave me some good ideas!

Martin Pirnat's Merit Award Model Bruce Alger's Merit Award Model

Bruce Alger said he almost brought a model and I told him to bring it the next day. I’m glad he did. I
had visited his house a week or so ago and was able to see his layout. He showed me that model
then and said he might be interested in having it judged for an AP Merit Award. At the time I wasn’t
sure it would earn enough points because I just saw it on top of the plywood with lots of tracks
around and didn’t take the time to study it. I was more interested in his “fancy” benchwork. Ask him
about that next time you see him. :-) Anyway, I told him to bring it to a meeting so we could evaluate
it. Well, I’m happy to say upon giving it a closer look, studying it with the AP guidelines, it is
extremely well done and definitely earned a Merit Award! Well done, Bruce!

Al Badham brought two more of his cars, which of course earned Merit Awards because they were
up to his usual high standards. They were very nicely detailed, even on the interior.

I’m glad there were a few who entered the Square Foot Challenge. Rick Luther’s was excellent
being inspired from a photograph. I had fun doing it, practicing some scenery techniques I want to
use on my layout. Lowell Didas’ grand daughters had fun being very creative. My favorite was Karin
Gerald’s with her use of a HO boxcar as a large “building” on an N Scale scene. I loved the sense of
humor with cows going in one door and people getting their hamburgers on the other side of the
building!

Square Foot Challenge Enteries Karin Gerald’s Square Foot Challenge

We passed out more than four boxcars so we will be continuing with this in the next couple of
months. I built mine in about a week or so of evenings, not more than an hour or so every other
night. The longest time was spent letting the paint and glue dry! For me, having the deadline helped
me get it done. I had been wanting to do a small project just like that to practice some new skills.
Watch the website for details and we will talk about it at the next Division Event. So the rest of you,
get thinking and be creative. It doesn’t have to be a realistic scene but can be. It also doesn’t have
to be HO scale as Karin proved.

Events like the Expo give us a chance to share with each other and catch up with friends. I had a
great time and I hope you did too. Let’s continue working on a new model or scene, whatever it
might be. Let me know ahead of time if you plan to bring something to be evaluated at a Division
Event. Even if you don’t want something evaluated, bring something to share with the rest of us and
that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585

AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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Intermountain Train Expo

This year's Intermountain Train Expo was a very successful show! Some of the preliminary numbers
show that we had over 2,600 attendees that went through the turnstile. The show had over $12,500
in ticket sales that does not include on-line sales that have yet to be finalized. We will publish more
stats in the next issue.

The Expo Team would like to thank all of the volunteers that made this a fun event for the division
and participants. A few special shout-outs to Schon Norris and Mike Nelson for playing "Traffic
Cops" and solving some challenges with vendor and layout spacing! A big thank you to Melinda

Watson for organizing last minute volunteers!

If you had fun at this year's show, please considered volunteering for the 2018 show! Work is
already going into the planning. You can contact the 2018 Expo Chairman Geoff Carter
at gcarter1945@centurylink.net

Rob Rautis was the 2017 Best of Show People's Choice winner
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2019 NMRA National Convention

The 2019 National Convention Committee has been meeting every month since
January and is working hard setting up budgets, clinics, layout tours, Prototype
Rail, Non-Rail Tours and updating our brochure. We will have a booth at the 2017
convention in Orlando promoting the 2019 Convention. We are now looking for a
volunteers to assist at the 2019 convention. These volunteers will be needed to
help with various activities during the convention. They will help with pre-
registration, registration, tours helpers, setting up clinics, directing people to various
activities, the silent auction and general help for whatever is needed. If you are
interested please sign-up at our monthly event or at the link below. 
http://goo.gl/forms/csKvYd8IRd

Alan Anderson

2019 Convention Chairman
nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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Division News Items

NEW DONATIONS FOR SALE!

Our catalog of items for sale has just grown significantly. Two carloads of stuff arrived at my house
earlier this week and I have been in the process of cataloging the bounty. I have gone through not
quite half of it so far and have over 300 items. So far I have found a few N-Scale items, mostly HO-
Scale items, and a smattering of Lionel O-Scale stuff.

N-Scale: mostly structures
HO-Scale:

Rolling Stock kits,(Blue Box, Roundhouse, McKean, Craftsman Passenger Cars)
Structure Kits, (Bachmann Plus, Kibri, Faller, Campbell, and others)
Scenery Items, (Woodland Scenic, ScultaMold Mountain Kit, etc.)
Track, (Still in the box turnouts and switch machines)
Rolling Stock (Quality ranging from still in original box to well used)
Structures (Some scratchbuilt, some kits, some look pretty rough)

O-Scale: Some Lionel that looks like it might have been on someone’s junk pile
All Scales

Electronic Parts, (Relays, Switches, etc.)
Old style switch machines

Still have two large and five smaller boxes to go through.

You can expect an updated catalog to appear on our web page and at the monthly event in the near
future.

DIVISION & CONVENTION SHIRTS

As noted in previous Promontory Posts, several of us have ordered Division and/or Convention
shirts. There are now four unclaimed shirts-- two 2XL Division shirts and one each XL and 2XL
Convention shirts -- $27.00 for the Division Shirts and $22.00 for convention shirts. (Why the price
difference? Division shirts have a pocket, Convention shirts do not.)
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

The Golden Spike Train Club holds a public open house while running their trains for
display at the state's largest static club layout!

Come down the Second Saturday of each month for our next open house from Noon
to 4:00 PM (Extended hours this December from 11 AM to 5 PM)

840 North 300 West Salt Lake City in the south basement of the old Children's
Museum.

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Model Railroad Club

We would like to extend a HUGE thank you to our friends who came out to ride
our trains and the community sponsors who help us expand and operate! We
had a great season and we love to hear about your visits! Our plans for next
year include more track and a longer loop to ride. We gave almost 10,000 train
rides to our closest friends and neighbors!

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/
Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them

that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your

information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by

email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact

the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter

contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website

at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s

Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone

at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:

gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.

Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union

Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website

at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367.

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,

Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit

their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden

Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their

website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,

two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm (from

Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather permits. Contact

Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS

mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS

mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad will be

located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western

Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000' of track and we plan to

have trains operating by summer-fall 2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-798-0241 Visit their website

at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.

Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website

at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jack Chase

Assistant Superintendent:   Fred Baney

Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook

Board of Director: Jim Wanlass

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Rick Luther

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase

Clinic Coordinator: Steve Moore

Layout Tours: Position Open

Division Librarian Robert Arnesen

Secretary Carolyn Chase

Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

 

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum

at the Gateway Shopping Center

444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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Share this email:

Northern Utah Division of NMRA

Discovery Gateway Children 444 West 100 South

Salt Lake City, Utah 84101

www.northernutahnmra.org
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Got this as a forward? Sign up to receive our future emails.
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